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Next Meeting via ZOOM – April 15th @ 11:30 a.m. 

 
 

Members: As this pandemic continues, we pray that you are well and staying safe. The Atlanta Chapter Board of 
Managers will continue to monitor the situation as we consider our decision on when we can meet in person safely for our 

regularly scheduled monthly Chapter Meeting.  The next planned in person meeting will be 9 Sep 2021. 
 

Remember, if a Zoom meeting is scheduled, all Atlanta Chapter Members will automatically be sent a link to attend prior 
to the Zoom Program. Non-members: To attend an Atlanta Chapter Zoom meeting, please visit the webpage below: 

https://www.saratlanta.org/contact-us/ 
. 

You will then be sent a link, password, and detailed connection information. This will ensure a secure session. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Did you miss the March meeting? See it on YouTube. 

 
Our speaker was Leslie Strickland Watkins who discussed “SAR 

Women More than Camp Followers” 
 

Copy the URL and paste in your browser to view the YouTube video: 
 

 https://youtu.be/xua_2NGhfzI 

 

 
 



 
 
 

 
Our April 15 meeting Speaker 

 Dr. Sonya L. Finley 
"Great Power Competition: Chinese Public Diplomacy" 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Friends of the Library  
 

YouTube link to the excellent presentation by Allen Finley of the Piedmont Chapter on 
the NSSAR Library and Friends of the Library. 

 
Copy the URL and paste in your browser to view the YouTube video: 

 
https://youtu.be/977OUCsOsVQ 



The year 2021 marks the 100-year anniversary of the Atlanta Chapter, 
Sons of the American Revolution. One hundred years serving the 

Atlanta Community promoting patriotism, preserving American history, 
and promoting education to our future generations. 

 

 



 
 
 

   2021 Chapter Officer Directory 
 
 

 
 

 
                         Chapter officers to serve February 20, 2021, to February 20, 2022, are as follows: 

 
                                               President:                          Barry Neil Miller       

                                        First Vice-President:                Vacant 
                                        Second Vice-President:    Charlie Newcomer    
                                        Secretary:                          Al Adams                   
                                        Treasurer:                         Richard Marsh          
                                        Registrar:                          David Noble               
                                        Sergeant-at-Arms:           Bob Campbell           
                                        Chancellor:                       Ed Floyd                    
                                        Chaplain:                          John Titus                 
                                        Historian:                          Gregory E. Smith   
 
Contact any Chapter officer by clicking on this link: https://www.saratlanta.org/contact-us/ 

 
   

 
 
 

Service Opportunity Available to  
Atlanta Chapter Members  

“First Vice President" 
 
 

The Chapter Nominating Committee is now actively offering opportunities to 
members for service to the Atlanta Chapter for 2021/2022 as 1st Vice President. 
The term of service is one year and will allow you to gain knowledge and grow 
regarding the organization in which you now serve. Share your willingness for 
your name to be placed in nomination with one of the committee members, 
Henry Cobb, Al Adams or Georgy E. Smith.  

 
 
 
 
 



 



 

 
 
 
 

 
New Atlanta Chapter Members 

 

The Atlanta Chapter Is Proud to Welcome our New Members for 2021  
 

 New Member Patriot Ancestor, state served. 
 
                           Norman Jeffrey Grant                     Walter Hanson, MD 
 

                                           
                                                                         Norman Jeffrey Grant 

 
 

Christopher Robert Green                Robert Dunwoody, PA 
John Watson Godwin                     Amos Stewart, SC 

Michael Winford Southern                Gipson Southern, GA 
 

 
 



 
Battle of Brier Creek Ceremony 
 
 
GASSAR Brier Creek and Wiregrass Chapters along with the Governor David Emanuel - Adam 
Brinson Chapter of the NSDAR held the 242nd Anniversary Celebration of the Battle at Brier Creek 
on the battlefield, Saturday, March 6, 2021. The Master of Ceremonies for this event was Compatriot 
Tommy Christopher. The invocation was given by Brier Creek President Wayne Howard followed by 
the playing of "Amazing Grace" and "Flowers of the Forest" by bag piper Dave Crampton of the 
Edward Telfair Chapter of the GASSAR.  Commander Scott Collins of the Flintlock and Cannon 
detail ordered a 3-round volley alternating Flintlocks and then Cannon firing.  Flintlocks used were 
the 50 Cal. Pennsylvania/Kentucky Rifles and the Brown Bess 75 cal. Muskets.  Cannons used were 
the 6-pounder Mortar and the 6-pounder Naval Cannon.  After the volley, the bugler, CW4 Larry 
Hyatt played "Last Post" and then "Taps".  Last Post is a 17th Century bugle call played as a final 
farewell, symbolizing the fact that the duty of the dead soldier(s) is over, and they can rest in 
peace.  Last post was used until Taps was introduced in 1862.  During this celebration, and while 
Last Post was played a militia soldier, Compatriot Allen Mincey, from the Brier Creek Chapter slowly 
walked away from the celebration into the woods.  After Taps were played Color Guard Commander 
Bill Palmer gave the command to "Retire the Colors".  At this time President Wayne Howard said the 
benediction." Dess Smith III, Event Chair. 
 

 

Charlie Newcomer presenting a wreath on behalf of the ATL Chapter. 
 
 
 
 
 



Recently the Atlanta Chapter has joined in archaeological investigations (Including cadaver dogs and 
ground penetrating Radar) at the Kettle Creek Revolutionary Battle site to improve the understanding of 
the battle. We also participated in the archaeological work in finding Col. John Dooly’s Fort at the Elijah 

Clarke State Park. The chapter participates in many of the Georgia Society functions. We are looking 
forward to many new activities in the next one hundred years. 

 
 

 

 
 



 



 
NASSAR 2021 CONGRESS 

 
Renton, Washington July 07–July 15, 2021  

 
Hyatt Regency Lake Washington “Hotel Only” Registration is now open. 

 
 DO NOT wait to Register.  

 
RESERVATION INFORMATION 

 
The group booking link you requested is now ready for use. Simply copy and paste the 

URL below into your browser to access the exclusive rates available for this group: 
 

https://www.hyatt.com/en-US/group-booking/SEARL/G-SONS 

 
Hotel: Hyatt Regency Lake 

Washington 1053 Lake 
Washington Boulevard North, 

Renton, WA 98056 
 

Group Name: National Society 
Sons of the American Revolution 

 
Arrival Date: 10-Jul-2021 (Saturday) 

Departure Date: 15-Jul-2021 (Thursday) 
 

Room rates are $205 per night with taxes. 
If you want to register on the telephone, please call the 

following number 800-233-1234 
 

Event Registration begins May 15, 2021. 

 
 



 
NSSAR 2022 Congress  

&  

Georgia Society SAR 100th Anniversary! 
 

The Georgia Society of the Sons of the American Revolution (GASSAR) has been chosen to host the 
2022 National Convention. To raise funds for this responsibility, the GASSAR is making available 
medals and lapel pins. There are two sets of medals and lapel pins that commemorate the Congress 
and the 100th anniversary of the Georgia Society. For those of you that are unaware, the original 
Georgia Society was the Atlanta Chapter and therefore the Atlanta Chapter shares this anniversary. 
Any of these items would make a great addition to your SAR attire. The medals and lapel pins are 
now available for sale on the GASSAR website www.gasocietysar.org 
 

These are Hot Items! Get yours now before they are gone!

 



Veterans Respect  
 

 
  

The role of the Veterans Respect Committee is to pursue opportunities to honor and recognize current 
service members and veterans of past service. A wide range of activities fall under this charge. Some 
examples are: 

-hours served in the VA Hospital (VAH) Volunteer Service,  
-visiting a veteran in a VAH, nursing home or private home,  
-donating personal care items to a VAH or nursing home serving veterans,  
-donating publications to a VAH,  
-organizing an outing for one or more veterans,  
-participating in a veteran’s funeral as a participant, pallbearer, or attendee,  
-attendance at Revolutionary War Veteran’s Grave Marking,  
-participating in placing flags or wreaths on veteran’s graves.  

 
 
A major project undertaken as a chapter in 2019 was to collect money at our luncheons to purchase 
VA Canteen Coupon Books. In 2019 at luncheons and through “add on” donations to dues we were 
able to collect $1030. In 2020 that fell to $650 due to our being unable to meet for luncheons. Until 
we can again meet in person we invite you to support this project by sending a quarterly check in any 
amount to our Treasurer Richard Marsh, 2849 Country Squire Lane, Decatur, GA 30033. Make checks 
payable to Atlanta Chapter SAR and note it being for VA Canteen Coupon books. THANKS! 
 
We are aware that many of our Atlanta Chapter members have been involved in such activities, but we do 
not know the extent. We would like to gather information on such efforts. If you have been involved in 
any such activities since March 1, 2021, please report the details to our Veterans Respect Committee 
Chairman John Titus, mojotitus@bellsouth.net. 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



More on VA Donations 
 

 

 



 
 
 
 

2021 Vietnam War Veterans celebrating 50th year anniversary 



 

They arrive together every spring, like the daffodils 
and magnolia blossoms. Passover and Easter. 

Celebrate! 
 

Events in April: 
 

The Sunbury Chapter NSDAR in Winder, GA, invites you to attend two grave marking 
dedications on Saturday, 17 April 2021.  At 1:00pm, Patriot David Smith & his wife 

Rebecca Lindley Smith, the 5th great grandparents of the Little River Chapter Secretary, 
Sergeant at Arms, and Chancellor, Gary Smith. 3:00pm Patriot William Pentecost and his 

wife Delilah Wood. Please take a mask and a chair. If you can attend, please present a 
wreath on behalf of the Atlanta Chapter. Presenters, please contact 

SunburyDAR@gmail.com by Monday April 12th.  
--------------- 

The Frederica Patriots Day Virtual Ceremony will be performed on ZOOM starting at 
1:00pm on Saturday, April 17.  

Featuring: 
Georgia Society SAR Color Guard Continental Soldiers with Flags and Militia with Muskets 
and Cannon Salutes; Pledge and National Anthem by GA Society Children of the American 
Revolution; Patriotic Musical Performances; Descriptions of the first battle of American 
Revolution in 1775 and the Naval victory in 1778; Greetings from officers of C.A.R., DAR, 

and SAR. 
Virtual Wreath Presentations: 

Instructions on how to submit your photo with a wreath are included in the Registration 
link below – We will combine the photos into a video presentation - there will be no live 

wreath presentations. To complete your registration, copy this link and FILL OUT IN 
GOOGLE FORMS: 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfOS0WEMTq9oW9mKCASIEDodI2f4u3dFE
DjU4jI0QgeLdjQbQ/viewform?vc=0&c=0&w=1&flr=0 

 
----------------- 

Patriots’ Day 19 Apr 2021. The commemoration of the Battle of Lexington and the Battle 
of Concord the first battles fought in the American Revolutionary War. 

-------------- 
Georgia Society SAR Spring BOM meeting 24 April 2021, 10:00am – 12:00pm. 

 
 
 



 
Color Guard Uniforms for Sale 

 
A Quartermaster’s purchasing guide to outfitting yourself as a Member of the Sons of the American 
Revolution Color Guard. 
 
See this webpage for the latest Continental and Militia uniforms for sale publish by Emil Decker, Compatriot, 
Robert Forsyth Chapter, Georgia Society: 
 
http://robertforsythsar.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/01/The-Well-Dressed-Guardsman-2021.pdf 
 
Now is an excellent time to outfit yourself while there is the opportunity to reduce the cost to $100 by taking 
advantage of a $100 stipend from the ATL chapter. 
Contact the ATL chapter Color Guard Commander for more details: Terry Manning. 
  
  

                                                  
                                          Emil Decker 

 
 
 



  

 
ATL chapter Fellows 

 
The Atlanta Fellows are members, spouses, businesses, and other organizations that support unbudgeted projects of 

the Atlanta Chapter with a $200 donation. Such donations have supported our Sacred Soils Displays, Bushnell 
Monument dedication, VA Hospital Portico Project and Flag Receptacle Program. Donations toward chapter-

sponsored events such as Wreaths across America also credit toward the Atlanta Fellow program. 
 Many thanks go to our Atlanta Fellows whose donations help support our extended outreach programs. Thanks go to 

our existing Atlanta Fellows who have made additional donations, including donations made by or on behalf of 
spouses of members of our chapter. We are also grateful for several members who have started making incremental 

donations toward becoming Atlanta Fellows. The following list may not include some recent donations. 
 We thank all our Atlanta Fellows for their support and encourage others to join their ranks! 

 
 2021 New Atlanta Fellows 

 

 

 



 
 

 

The following members have a birthday in April: 
  
 
 

Nathan Eads,                  1 
Richard Marsh,          1 
William Gurley, Sr.   2 
David Noble,                  3 
Timothy Newmyer,  4 
 Robert Schmidt, 12 
 Charles Griffin,  13 

Thomas Jefferson                 13 
 Daniel Meacham,          16 
 Theodore Gordon,          16 
 Charlie Newcomer, III       18 
 Roger Sherman                    19 
 Barrett Hanson,          21 
 Gregory Smith,          29 

 
 

Celebrating a special anniversary of 60 years membership in 
the National Society Sons of the American Revolution 

Atlanta Chapter member 
 

Kendall J. Zeliff 
 



 
 

2021/2022 Atlanta Chapter Cash Contests 
are Available. 

 
 

Applications are now available for the 2021/22 Atlanta Chapter Cash Contest Awards. 
 

Arthur M. and Berdena King Eagle Scout Contest $$ 
Outstanding JROTC Cadet (Enhanced) (Essay) contest 
The George S. and Stella M. Knight Essay Program $$ 

The Joseph S. Rumbaugh Historical Oration Contest $$ 
Dr. Tom & Betty Lawrence American History Teacher Award $$ 

 
If you have a child, grandchild or know of someone who might benefit from these contests, 

contact them, and get them involved no matter where they reside. 
 

Full details, forms, instruction, deadlines, and eligibility requirements for each contest are 
on the Atlanta Chapter website and the National SAR website. 

  
 

Save the date: 
 
  

240th Anniversary of the 2nd Siege of Augusta, Moved to 12 Jun 2021. 
 

SAR Hermitage Park Bench dedication 13 Mar 2022 in TN. 
 
 
 

All-Chapter announcements and notices are sent via email from chapternews@saratlanta.org.  
To ensure that your emails are not blocked by your email provider, please take a few minutes to 
add this address to your trusted senders list even if you have been receiving correspondence.  If 

you are not sure how to do this, simply Google “trusted senders list” for your provider (e.g., 
Gmail trusted senders list, AT&T trusted senders list, etc.).  

 
We want to be sure we can keep in touch with you. 

 
 


